
 
Paper Petition Details  
 
 
 
Parking Issues at Elmhurst Road, SL3 8LT 
 
 
Serious parking issues on Elmhurst Road, residents permit scheme in place, but 
regularly used by non-residents.  Lack of warden control results in the scheme 
being pointless.  More visible enforcement required on the road such as cameras 
that deter illegal parking. 
 
Not enough spaces for residents to park.  Each property has x2 permits permitted.  
Therefore, spaces needed back at beginning of road (by Subway).  Potholes in 
the road, parking on double yellow lines and lack of clear signs and marked bays.  
Unsafe access into the road due to frequent large lorries delivering and parking 
illegally.    
 
 
This petition was received on 22nd May, 2024. 
 
This petition was passed to the Network Lead – Parking, Highways & Streetworks on 30th 
May, 2024.   
 
This petition was responded to by the Senior Parking Engineer on 12th June, 2024.   
 
 
Final Results 
Number of Signatures 26 
 
 
Council Response  
 
Thank you for submitting the above petition, it has been forwarded onto me to respond 
to. 
 
I am aware a resident meeting took place on Tuesday 4th June 2024 in which all these 
issues were discussed and a further meeting will be taking place in 8 weeks time.  
 
As a result of the issues raised we have increased enforcement and the relevant sign 
has been ordered. As soon as this has arrived, we will make the necessary 
arrangements to ensure it is erected. In addition to this I will be doing a site visit shortly 
to check the lining and the potholes you have mentioned. 
 
Finally, we will also be liaising with the businesses regarding all the concerns that have 
been raised. 
 
I hope this information helps. 
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